
MINUTES OF THE REGULARLY SCHEDULED
CLASSMATE MEETING OF JULY 21, 2011

      Present for the meeting were:  L. Camara, M. Lyons, L. Paresa, J. Yee, G. Corenevsky, N. Cruz, G. Joy, 
B. Freitas, F. Hackbarth, C. Ho, & D. Farias.   

     Note:  Chicken Katsu & mini Spam Musubis were provided by Bernard Freitas; Thanks – much Bernie!

CALL TO ORDER:     Farias                               meeting was called to order at 6:34 P.M.

TREASURER'S REPORT:      Farias for Rego   Our “kitty/fund” was at $905.36.  After the Waialae Golfing Event
                                                 of June, there was deposited (courtesy of the golfers) into the “kitty”, an additional
                                                 $174.34, for a new total of $1,079.70.  We then made a $500.00 deposit to K.C.C. To
                                                 secure our Christmas Party venue and date.  We now have a “kitty/fund” of $579.70.

OLD BUSINESS:
     (A)     June Golfing Event @ W.C.C.:     Farias for Ah Moo/Osada     All pertinent info is already posted to the
                                                                      Classmate website at www.slc55.com.  The event was a great success.
                                                                       “Many Thanks” to Earl Ah Moo and Stanley Osada.

     (B)     2011 Reunions (or “Get Togethers”):     Farias     The previously anticipated “get together” scheduled for
                                                                                Maui, has been tabled until further notice.  Hotel/Condo rates
                                                                                were not good and Farias will keep looking for appropriate dates
                                                                                and lodging costs.  
                                                                                As for the Las Vegas “get together”. It is being planned for the 
                                                                                September (2011) 19th , 20th  & 21st time frame.  These are   
                                                                                Monday/Tuesday/Wednesday dates, and have been selected 
                                                                                because the dates are after a U. of Hawaii football game in Las 
                                                                                Vegas the preceding weekend, so that there will be ample hotel 
                                                                                rooms available at very good prices.  We will be attempting to 
                                                                                arrange lodging at the Golden Nugget Hotel (Downtown Las 
                                                                                Vegas).  All air and land travel necessities will be the 
                                                                                responsibility of the classmates.  A questionnaire will be sent 
                                                                                out to classmates to determine interest and guest/hotel room 
                                                                                count.  More info (on  both “get togethers”) will be provided 
                                                                                when available.

(C)     August Golfing Event:     Cruz     The August Golfing Event, will be held on Thursday, August 18, 2011,
                                             at Navy/Marine Golf Club.  There are four (4) Tee-Times, starting at 9:00 A.M.
                                             Show Time is 8:00 A.M. at the Clubhouse.  Contact Norman Cruz, by Not
                                             Later Than August 9th, at 808-988-9358 or e-mail at alohacruz602@msn.com

     
      (D)     2011 Christmas Party:     Paresa     Our 2011 Christmas Party will be held on Thursday evening,

                                       December 15th, at the Kapiolani Community College (Kaimuki/old Fort Ruger
                                       area).  It will be a Buffet dinner.  BYOB will be appropriate.  It is scheduled to
                                       start at 6:00 P.M..  There will be ample free parking.  It is anticipated that
                                       cost(s) will be around $35.00  per person (all inclusive).  Stephanie (of the Joe
                                       Ornellas/Stephanie Bellefeuille duo) has graciously accepted the job of
                                       M.C./Program Director.  She will need assistance from the guys and gals, so
                                       please volunteer your services.  More info will be provided when available.
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      (E)     “Back To Campus” (Mass/Tour/Lunch)     Corenevsky for Lelling     Lelling reports that whenever it is 
                                                                                    that we select a date for this function, that all will be “in order”. 
                                                                                    It is anticipated that there will be a 10:00 A.M. mass at the air 
                                                                                    conditioned Mystical Rose Oratory (on campus) where we will 
                                                                                    offer a remembrance of our departed classmates, and we will 
                                                                                    sing the SLC Alma Mater.  Then, there will be a guided tour of 
                                                                                    the T.C. Ching Learning & Technology Center, and the Class of 
                                                                                    '55 will be acknowledged for its' $80,000.00 donation to the 
                                                                                    Building Fund for the Center's construction.  The facility is  
                                                                                    totally air-conditioned and is handicap accessible, including 
                                                                                    having an elevator to each floor.  Then, at approximately  
                                                                                    Noon, we will have lunch in the spectacular Presidential Suite 
                                                                                    of the building.  We should be through by 1:00 P.M.  Cost 
                                                                                    including food and drink, is anticipated to be around $10.00 a 
                                                                                    person. If you have any suggestions, relative to this function, 
                                                                                    please contact Ed Lelling at e-mail alohahawaii@myway.com
                                                                                    or 808-261-0661.  It was determined, at the meeting, that the  
                                                                                    classmates indeed want this function to happen.  Final dates and 
                                                                                    arrangements will be provided when available.

     (F)      Classmate's Well Being:     Corenevsky     Corenevsky reported that he had delivered the SLC '55's 
                                                            Bereavement Card to the family of our late Classmate Ronald L. Kim who 
                                                            passed away on May 14, 2011.  A family pamphlet on Ronald, was passed out 
                                                            at the meeting for classmates to read.  Corenevsky reminded the classmates 
                                                            present at the meeting, that a mass, at the Mystical Rose Oratory, and funeral 
                                                            services for classmate Alvin Kort, who died on June 30, 2011, would be held 
                                                            on Tuesday, July 26.  The SLC '55's Bereavement Card will be presented to the 
                                                            Kort family.   

NEW BUSINESS
     (A)     October Golfing Event:     Farias     It was voted on at the meeting, that the October Golfing Event will be 
                                                          held at the Olomana Golf Links, on Thursday October 20, 2011.  C. Ho 
                                                          volunteered to “arrange” (for Farias) this event.  More info to be forwarded 
                                                          when available.

     (B)     Nice/Fine Dinner:     Paresa for Ornellas     Paresa reported that the next Nice/Fine Dinner would 
                                                 probably be held at a new downtown restaurant named VIII-1/2 (on Alakea St.).  
                                                 After some floor discussion, it was determined that the dinner should be held on 
                                                 Saturday, October 29th..  Paresa related that the restaurant was run by a husband & 
                                                 wife team, and that there “is no menu” - the chefs would prepare a surprise dinner.  
                                                 Costs are anticipated to be a  round $35.00 per person.  BYOB will be appropriate.  
                                                 The dinner time is thought to be around 6:00 P.M.  Persons that need special diet 
                                                 considerations, would have to inform either Paresa or Ornellas on making 
                                                 reservations.  Note:  the establishment only holds a max of about 26 – 28 people,  so -
                                                 if you might want to participate, you would have to Commit/Reserve/Pay EARLY.

      More info to be forwarded when available.  

(C) SLAA Board of Directors Voting:     Farias     Farias related that if we all voted as requested in our mail-
                                                                 out and e-mail to classmates, that we will have done significant good 
                                                                 for members of SLAA.  Fellow classmates that are running for “office” 
                                                                 are:  James Burns & Joseph Ornellas.  Please vote for these 
                                                                 candidates, and these candidates only.    
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OPEN FORUM      Corenevsky reported that Classmate R. Botelho had provided information, relating to 
                                another of our classmates:  Robert Caliboso (deceased) and Caliboso's military service and 
                                placement of Caliboso's name on the Vietnam War Memorial (traveling).  The information 
                                was provided to J. Yee, and handed to Corenevsky for appropriate further action(s), if any.  
                                Corenevsky related that he would review the information provided, for possible inclusion 

                                      into the Classmate website www.slc55.com.  A report on action(s) taken will be forwarded 
                                      when available.

      ADJOURNMENT     Farias                          meeting was adjourned at 7:15 P.M.

The next Regularly Scheduled Classmate Meeting, will be held on Thursday, September 15, 2011, starting at 6:30 
P.M., at the SLAA Clubhouse.
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